TOWN OF SULLIVAN

PARK BOARD MINUTES
DATE: November 14, 2016
Members present: Wayne Horning, Scott Pellman, Kim Guignard, Dave Albee, Mark Davies, Tom Clark, Julie LaFave
Board Liaison: John B. 
 

Motion was made to open the meeting at 6:03 pm
I. SECRETARY’S REPORT

Minutes were emailed out in advance. No changes noted. Motion to accept was made by Kim and seconded by Wayne. All in favour. 
II. ADDITIONS TO AGENDA

None

III.
OLD BUSINESS

· Trees removed at Chapman. More than 40 trees have been removed from Chapman Park, most due to Emerald Ash Borer. Majority of the trees were removed by staff, while others were contracted out due to location near power lines and buildings. 
· Eagle Scout Project. The Eagle Scout candidate that presented to the Park Board in 2015 will be completing his project in Sullivan Park this month. Installing a new bench, installing signage and other small projects. 
IV.
NEW BUSINESS
· Picnic tables being rotated out. Twenty more picnic tables were ordered to continue the rotation of slowly removing all wooden tables from the parks. 
· Fill vacancies on the board. Tom Clark announced his retirement from the Park Board, effective December 31, 2016. That makes for 2 positions to fill. Julie will advertise the open positions in the next brochure, as well as online. 
· Request for Disc Golf Course. The local CNYDGA group is extremely pleased with the redesigned course and has requested that we consider adding 9 more holes. The course is seeing a lot of local and out of town play and expanding the course will bring in even more people. 
· Road going into Chapman Park was widened by 4’ on both sides. 
V.
ADDITIONAL DISCUSSION
· John B proposed an informal survey be conducted of ice fisherman in Chapman Park in the winter, specifically if they are Sullivan residents or other. 
· The Board would like to invite newly elected Highway Superintendent, Andrew Busa to a future meeting to welcome him and make sure we can continue to work with his department.

· Tom Clark was thanked for his many years of service to the Park Board. He will be missed. 

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 pm was made by Scott and seconded by Mark. All were in favour. 
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